
 
 

 

2569 W Victoria Drive  

Alpine, CA 91901 

 
Office: 619.445.2145 

 
 

Website 
www.queenofangels.org 

 

Holy Sacrifice of The Mass 

Saturday: 5:30 pm 

Sunday: 8:00 am  

& 10:30 am 

 

Daily Mass  
Tuesday-Friday: 8:00 am  

 

Rosary 

Monday-Friday: 7:30 am  

First Friday Devotions to the  
Sacred Heart of Jesus 

Exposition/Confession: 10:00 am, 
Mass 11:30 am 

 

First Saturday Devotions to the  
Immaculate Heart of Mary 

Rosary: 8:30 am, Mass: 9:00 am 
  

Mother of Perpetual  

Help Devotion  

Wednesday: after  8:00 am Mass 
 

Eucharistic Adoration 

Friday: after 8:00 am Mass  

until 9:30 am 
  

Confession 

Tuesday-Friday: 7:15 am, 

Saturday: 4:00 pm, 

or by appointment 
 

Sacraments 
Baptism, Holy Matrimony, & Funerals 

Contact Fr. David 

Mary, Queen of Angels, Pray for Us! 

 

Clergy 

Rev. David Exner: Pastor, frdexner@queenofangels.org 
 

Parish Office Staff 

Enriqueta Luquin: Business Manager, enriqueta@queenofangels.org 

Jacob Brown: Administrative Assistant, jacob@queenofangels.org 

Glenn D’Abreo : Music Coordinator, glenn@queenofangels.org 

Darlene Ames: The Messenger, bulletin@queenofangels.org 
 

Parish Email: parish@queenofangels.org 

The Mission of Queen of Angels Church is to: 

Grow in our relationship with God through Jesus Christ. 

Strengthen our faith by living and teaching the Gospel.  

Serve God’s People in our parish, our community, and our world. 
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Weekly Readings Pg 2 

Mass Intentions Pg 2 

Announcements Pg 3-7 

 Reporting Sexual Abuse 
Complaints about sexual abuse by a member of the clergy or by a parish or Catholic school employee or 
volunteer can be made by calling Mary Acosta at the Child and Youth Protection Office, Victims Assistance 
Coordinator, at 858.490.8353. 

If you’re worried about an unplanned pregnancy, you may be experiencing a personal crisis full of concerns 
about your future. Pregnancy Care Clinic can assist you. www.unplannedparenthood.org, 619.442.4357  
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DATE 
Saturday,  Sep 10 
Sunday,  Sep 11 
Sunday,  Sep 11 
Monday,  Sep 12 
Tuesday,  Sep 13 
Wednesday, Sep 14 
Thursday,  Sep 15 
Friday,  Sep 16 
Saturday,  Sep 17 
Sunday,  Sep 18 
Sunday,  Sep 18 
 

Continue to Keep in Your Prayers and Hearts those on 
our Healing and Deployed Military Lists. 

 

The Messenger 

Queen of Angels Church 

INTENTION 
Terri Horrell 
†Tyler Gray 
†Edwin Piontek, Jr. 
Rosary 
 
 
†Carol Fabricatore 
†Nathan Golding 
†Norma Pinal 
Sheila Wing 
†Bert Cordova 

STEWARDSHIP OF TIME, TALENT & TREASURE 

TIME 
5:30 pm 
8:00 am 
10:30 am 
7:30 am 
8:00 am 
8:00 am 
8:00 am 
8:00 am 
5:30 pm 
8:00 am 
10:30 am 

READINGS &  MASS INTENTIONS  SEPTEMBER 10-18, 2022 

 
 
 
Kelly Barker 
Bill Brundage 
Vita Cano 
Jim Easterling 
Gene Fisher 
Josephine Gonzalez  
Jim Hill 
June Hill 
Carmen Holt 
Joan Smith 
Kailyn & Charis Whaley 
 

Deployed Military 
Meagan Abad, LT 

Matthew D. Fuller,PV2 
William W. Fuller II, PFC 
Edward R.M. Lopez, SSgt 
Rebekah Meyer, BM3(sw)  

Jacob Tweed, HM3 
Mattison Underhill, USN  

 

If you have a friend or relative who is  
serving in our military and is deployed 

or will be deployed, please contact  
Darlene at bulletin@queenofangels.org. 

Names remain listed for four weeks and can be renewed by contacting  
Darlene Ames at bulletin@queenofangels.org.  

Sunday: Ex 32:7-11, 13-14/Ps 51:3-4, 12-13, 17, 
19/1 Tm 1:12-17/Lk 15:1-32 or 15:1-10 
Monday: 1 Cor 11:17-26, 33/Ps 40:7-8a, 8b-9, 10, 
17/Lk 7:1-10 
Tuesday: 1 Cor 12:12-14, 27-31a/Ps 100:1b-2, 3, 4, 
5/Lk 7:11-17 
Wednesday: Nm 21:4b-9/Ps 78:1bc-2, 34-35, 36-37, 
38/Phil 2:6-11/Jn 3:13-17 
Thursday: 1 Cor 15:1-11/Ps 118:1b-2, 16ab-17, 28/
Jn 19:25-27 or Lk 2:33-35 
Friday: 1 Cor 15:12-20/Ps 17:1bcd, 6-7, 8b and 15/
Lk 8:1-3 
Saturday: 1 Cor 15:35-37, 42-49/Ps 56:10c-12, 13-
14/Lk 8:4-15 
Next Sunday: Am 8:4-7/Ps 113:1-2, 4-6, 7-8/1 Tm 
2:1-8/Lk 16:1-13 or 16:10-13 

 

September 4, 2022 
  

Envelopes Used  64 
 
Envelope Collections  $ 4,896.02 
Plate Collections  $    513.00 
TOTAL   $ 5,409.02 
 
Missionary Appeal $5,170.00 
       To Date 

Annual Catholic Appeal 
 

Thank you to those who have made a pledge to the  Annual Catholic Appeal 
2022 Collection. It is  encouraging to see your commitment to our Parish   

and the Diocese. If you haven’t done so, pledges  may be placed in the col-
lection or dropped off at the Parish Office.  

 

To date we’ve raised 51% of our goal! Thank You.   
 

PLEDGED: $  15,305.00  BALANCE:  $ 14,695.00    GOAL: $ 30,000.00      
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ANNOUNCEMENTS 

Adult Faith Formation If you missed our earlier informa-
tional meeting for RCIA, and you are interested in learning 
more about, or joining the Catholic Church, or if you are an 
adult who has not received all of your sacraments, please 

contact Father David in the parish office during normal business 
hours. Classes will begin soon. 

 
Faith Formation Catechists We are trying to begin Faith 
Formation at the end of the month. However, in order to do 
that, we still need more catechists and volunteers. ASK 

YOURSELF: is God is calling ME to be a Catechist? If so please 
contact Father David in the parish office at 619.445.2145 to find 
out how you can help. We can use your assistance in all areas. No 
formal training needed. Thank you for your consideration. 

 

Faith Formation will begin September 25. If you haven’t registers your child/

children yet please do so as soon as possible so we can adequately staff the 
classes. Registration forms are available below, in the parish office or can be 
accessed via a link found on our homepage at queenofangels.org.  

 

Classes will meet on Sundays from 9:15 am-10:15 am in the hall.  
 

For more information or any questions please contact Father David at 619.445.2145, Monday-Friday, 9:00 am-2:30 pm. 

- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -  
Parent’s Names:_______________________________________________________________ 
 

Phone #:________________________ Email: ________________________________________ 

 

Children’s Names Age Grade 

      
      
      
      
      
      

 

Adios & Hola 
 

Please join us in wishing farewell to  
Aaron Potter our current music minster  

and welcoming, our new Music  
Coordinator, glenn d’abreo after the  

10:30 am mass on September 11 
in the church portico.  

 
“Make a joyful noise unto God, all ye lands: sing forth the 
honor of his name: make his praise glorious.” Psalm 66:1–2  

Holy Hearts  
Homeschool Co-Op  

 

Please spread the word that our homeschool is in need of  
supplies. If you have any of these that you can donate or could  

purchase, our school will be so very thankful!   
 

The list is in order of what is needed the soonest. Drop your  
donation off in the parish office in the designated red tub.   

Thank You!  
 

2 thermometers 

6 magnifying glasses 

1 ream of white cardstock 

1 box of thumbtacks 

6 rulers 

10 large marbles 
1 package of metal washers 

3 packs of 9" balloons 
3 handheld mirrors 

3 rolls of masking tape 

5 empty thread spools 
 

For any questions or for more information contact  

Rebecca or Christy at HolyHeartsCoop@gmail.com.  
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ANNOUNCEMENTS 

 

The Messenger 

Queen of Angels Church 

 
 
Friends, 
 
This weekend I would like to make a pitch for our Faith Formation program, and in particular 
make a request of the parents of our younger parishioners. As we have been announcing be-
fore Mass and posting in the bulletin since July, we are hoping to start Faith Formation 
(including sacramental prep) for children and the youth at the end of September. However, as 
of this weekend, just two weeks away from when we are hoping to start, there have been a 
grand total of 16 kids formally registered. This is, incidentally, about the same number as were 
registered two weeks before we started last year. By the end of the academic year, that num-
ber was over 37. In other words, more than half of the students were registered late. This cre-
ated a situation where teachers’ classes in some cases doubled in size, and because we were limited 
by the number of teachers (we had, after all, planned on far fewer children being present each Sun-
day), some of the classes had to expand the age range they were teaching significantly. All of that 
was extremely unfair to our catechists and, frankly, also to all of the children in those classes. So 
what I am asking today is simply this: PARENTS, because this is on you, not your child, parents, if 
you are planning to register your child or teen for Faith Formation this year, PLEASE complete and 
submit the registration form (found by the entrance of the church, on the church webpage, and in an 
abbreviated form in the bulletin) by Monday, September 19. That should give the teachers and me 
enough time to finish planning and contact you about details before we hopefully – and I am at this 
point emphasizing the word hopefully – start on Sunday, September 25. You may drop the form off in 
the collection basket over the weekend or at the office during the week. I hope that this does not 
come across as petulant, but I would like to avoid a repeat of what happened last year. And while 
we’re discussing this, it’s worth remembering that at some point the spiritual formation of our children, 
as well as our own, has to be important enough to us to take it seriously. This is a good chance to do 
that. Thank you for hearing me out, and thanks to everyone who has done so much already as we try 
to make this year of Faith Formation and sacramental prep a reality. I will see you in the Eucharist. 
 

Respectfully, 

Fr. David 
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We give thanks to God for the recent overturning of Roe v. Wade by the Supreme Court, but the situation in 

California for the unborn has become even worse since then, as leftist pro-aborts have leaned into trying  
to make California an “abortion sanctuary” for other states. In some ways things are even more dire than  

before, so we are already looking ahead to  
40 Days for Life campaign, which will run from September 28-November 6.  

 
Along with our neighboring parishes, we will be manning the sidewalk outside the Planned Parenthood in El 
Cajon on Tuesdays, and our first day will be Tuesday, October 4, the Feast of Saint Francis of Assisi. Please 
see the sign-up sheet by the main entrance of the church if you are interested in getting involved, and keep 

our state, our leaders, and especially the unborn and their mothers in prayer! 
 

Please contact Patricia at hansenpat@msn.com or 619-445-3822 for more information. 

 

What We Believe:  
The Beauty of the Catholic Faith 

 
Tuesday Bible Studies will resume. Queen of Angels will offer two, 10 week studies beginning Tuesday evenings,  

September 6,  from 6 pm-8 pm AND Tuesday mornings, September 20, from 9 am-11 am. 
 

What is the Catholic Church all about?  What does it mean to be Catholic? What do Catholics actually believe? 
 

To sign up and purchase the study set visit  
ascensionpress.com/collections/what-we-believe-the-beauty-of-the-catholic-faith 

 
Study set is $29.95 plus shipping. 

 

 
Catholic Estate & Legacy 

Planning Webinars 
 

The Catholic Community Founda-
tion of San Diego is hosting 
Catholic Estate & Legacy plan-
ning webinars on September 
12th in English & Spanish and 
on September 14th in English 
led by local Catholic estate plan-
ning attorneys. These webinars 
will provide a Catholic perspec-
tive on creating or updating a 
Will, Trust, Power of Attorney, 
and a Catholic Advanced 
Healthcare Directive. At the con-
clusion of the webinar, you will 
have the opportunity to schedule 
a free complimentary consulta-
tion with a vetted Catholic Estate 
Planning Attorney.  
 
To register for the event, please 
visit the Foundation’s website at 
www.ccfsd.org/ongoing-events/
estate-legacy/ 
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ANNOUNCEMENTS 

 

 
DIOCESAN SYNOD 

 
Earlier this year, our parish held a group 
session to listen to our faithful’s experiences 
in the Church, a process called a Synod. The 
diocese of San Diego will offer a opportunity 
for Queen of Angels parishioners to be 
heard, this time via a survey.  
 
This survey is particularly important for 
those who did not participate in our church 
session to participate on a diocesan level. 
The insight wwe gather will be used to re-
spond to the needs of the faithful at all of 
its levels of our Church. 

 
The survey can be found at:  

www.surveymonkey.com/r/SanDiegoSynod 

Grandparents Day Blessing 
 

God of our ancestors, 
we thank you for our children 
and our children's children. 

They are reminders from you about  
how precious life can be. 

We humbly ask for wisdom and  
patience as we take pride and  
wonder in our grandchildren. 

Those of us who now pray to you 
also seek your blessing upon these  

men and women who are our  
grandparents or who act in place of  
grandparents. Bless all the children  
and their parents and grandparents  

with your abundant grace. 
We ask all this through the intercession  
Of Saints Joachim and Anne, parents of  

the Blessed Virgin Mary, 
patron saints of grandparents, 
in the power of the Holy Spirit. 

Amen. 
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The purpose of the Beginning Experience ministry is to facilitate the grief process for widowed, separated, and 
divorced  persons, enabling them to again love themselves, others, and God. We offer quality grief resolution programs 
presented by trained peer ministers who have experienced the same loss of marriage themselves. The program is de-
signed to lead grieving people to a new beginning in their lives when they are ready. 
 
A key to the program is facing your feelings, no matter how deeply they are buried.  We believe that feelings cause grief 
for a significant loss and they can help resolve it: Individuals participate in the death and resurrection of Christ as they 
live in the world today. 
 
The group leaders have all had the loss experience and can effectively walk with participants for whom the experience is 
new and hard.  
 
The invitation to recover offers an opportunity to transform one’s life, freeing individuals to love self, others, and God in 
new and deeper ways. 
 

One weekend…All the difference 
 

Date: October 7-9,2022 
Location: Prince of Peace Abbey, Oceanside, CA 

 
Cost: $300 (includes program, lodging, 5 delicious meals, beverages, and follow-up reunion event.) To ensure your reg-
istration, a $100 non-refundable deposit is required with completed application. Checks made payable to Beginning Expe-
rience of San Diego. Please do not let the cost of the weekend prevent you from attending as payment arrangements are 
available. 
 
Contacts: Vicki Fach:858-748-2273, Cathy Savel: 619-222-9093, Nish Carmedy: 330-607-8774 (Spanish), Email Begin-
ningExperienceSD@gmail.com 
 

Early registration is strongly encouraged.  

 
 

Caregiver Resources 
 

Queen of Angels has put together the following caregiving resources for assistance in your Caregiving needs.  
Please clip and safe and  refer to it as needed. 

 
 Caregiver Coalition of San Diego: This resource link brings you to an organization that focuses on all 
caregiver topics to assist others manage all aspects of caregiving.  
caregivercoalitionsd.org/resources.html. 
 
Social Workers: They can provide guidance and additional information. Phone: 858-492-4400.  
Example: Maybe a loved one needs a referral for neurological testing. Among other  
reasons, a diagnosis is important to have because it may lead to more resources or  
sometimes funding for additional services. 

 
In-Home Support Services (IHSS): Income based resource. Phone: 619-551-7400. 
  

 

HOMEBOUND AND SHUT-IN PARISHIONERS  
 

Homebound and Shut-In parishioners can be brought Holy Communion.  
If you have family members who are homebound please contact the office at 

619.445.2145 so that they can be placed on the Holy Communion List for  
the homebound/shut-ins.  

Thank you!  


